
Mayor’s Message
The severe windstorm in September brought out the
best in Marriott-Slaterville as neighbor helped
neighbor, volunteers cleaned-up, and the Youth
Council assisted those in need. I had dumpsters
placed at the parks to help with clean-up, and
residents were very appreciative.

As we enter fall we see the high COVID-19 counts
occurring in the state. As a safety precaution and at
the recommendation of the CDC we are modifying or
cancelling all remaining community events for the
remainder of 2020. This means Trunk-or-Treat is
changed to decorate your front porch for Halloween.
The Veterans Dinner is cancelled, Black Friday
Boutique is cancelled, Breakfast with Santa is
cancelled, and the volunteer Christmas Party is
cancelled.

Fall clean-up will still be held this month. The annual
Community Awards will still be presented in
December. Stay safe as we enter these cold months
and the seasons change. I hope to see some beautiful
decorated front porches this Halloween.

Communities that Care (CTC)
Youth Mental Health First Aid

The National Alliance of Mental Illness finds one in
five youth live with a mental health condition. CTC is
working to improve mental health in our community.

A Youth Mental Health First Aid course will be held
this fall. The course teaches about recovery and
resiliency – the belief that individuals experiencing
these challenges can and do get better. Topics include:
• Signs and symptoms of mental illnesses like:

anxiety, depression, eating disorders, ADHD.
• Signs and symptoms of substance use.
• Managing a crisis and finding help.
Upcoming training course:
Youth Mental Health First Aid USA

Friday - October 23, 2020
Time: 8:00 AM -5:30 PM
Location: Hooper City Office Building 
Registration is online at:
https://www.weberhs.net/prevention-families-youth

Fall Clean-up
Fall Clean-up is scheduled for October 24th and
25th. Dumpsters will be located at Marriott Park and
at Slaterville Park. Please put all garbage completely
inside the dumpster, not on the ground. This is a
complimentary service, be considerate of others
using the dumpster. No tires or hazardous materials.

Local Updates
• Property Taxes. Marriott-Slaterville City

does not levy a property tax. For property
taxes call Weber County at 801-399-8400.

• Irrigation Closed. The pressurized
secondary water system will be shut-down
and winterized in early October.

• Noise. Help your neighbors find some peace
during these hard times, keep your pets quiet,
no racing ATVs, be courteous to neighbors,
and minimize unnecessary loud noises.

PLANNING COMMISSION
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2020 – 7:00 P.M.

1. Call to Order/Minutes.
2. Public Hearing for zoning map amendment

from A-1 to C-3P about 700 N 1800 W.
3. Adjourn.
This agenda is tentative.  Items can and will change.

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 22, 2020 – 6:30 P.M.

1. Call to Order/Minutes.
2. Public Hearing for zoning map amendment

from A-1 to C-3P about 700 N 1800 W.
3. Ordinance for commercial streets.
4. Adjourn.
This agenda is tentative.  Items can and will change.

THE PIONEER POST
Marriott-Slaterville City Newsletter

October 2020
1570 West 400 North – Phone 801-627-1919 – www.marriott-slaterville.orgVolume XXII Issue 10

https://www.weberhs.net/prevention-families-youth
http://www.marriott-slaterville.org

